
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE
August 20, 2014
Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:
Phil Kringlie, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Paul Struve, Member

Hugh Rhodes, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member
Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk
Melody Salerno, Comptroller

John O'Connell, Attorney

Jack Scott, Superintendent of Public Works

Tim Kovel, Building Inspector

Dan Tholotowsky, Code/Life Safety Officer

Mr. Kringlie opened the meeting with a discussion regarding ingress/egress for 75th Street for Midwest Cargo.  The specific address is 9750 75th Street.

Mr. O'Connell states the business located at the address purchased the property and operated their business since October 2013.  They have met with the Village a number of time about incorporating another business in this location.  That business is CNG (Compressed Natural Gas) which is partnered with Union Oil.  Union Oil's concern about this location's ingress and egress from 75th Street.  What currently exists is a kind of mutuality easement between Midwest Cargo and Burlington Northern Santa Fe (BNSF).  The entrance off 75th Street is with BNSF.  The roadway curves under the I-294 bridge.  Then goes into the property owned by Midwest Cargo.
Union Oil has a concern that there might be an issue with BNSF.  While we feel confident that BNSF will come with a mutuality of easement, we need to show Union Oil tonight that there is also a direct access from property owned by Midwest Cargo onto 75th Street.  It would go between two power lines and a joint fee strip they own.

Representatives and attorneys for Midwest Cargo made their presentation concerning the proposed ingress and egress to their property directly off 75th Street should the agreement with BNSF come to an impasse concerning the current arrangement.  The situation has not come up, however, there are concerns that may arise in the future.
Mr. O'Connell asks if there were a curb-cut off 75th Street would that satisfy Union Oil.  

It appears that if BNSF does not agree to sign an agreement allowing future use under the current arrangement, then the curb-cut would be "option B".

Their comfort level is to have the Board of Trustees agree to put a curb-cut there.  They would be looking for a non revocable agreement to have a curb cut at that location if necessary.

Mr. O'Connell points out there is an implied easement which could be invoked in certain circumstances.

The consensus of the Public Works Committee is to allow the curb-cut if necessary.

Adjourned:    7:15 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


